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The upgrade for Leppington Public School is in progress and will include new fit-for-purpose 
learning spaces and improved core facilities to support the growing student population in the 
area. 

Temporary classrooms works during the Term 4 holidays  

As part of the works to prepare the site for the school upgrade and to make way for the 
construction of new buildings, we will be removing 3 temporary classrooms as shown in the 
map overleaf. During Term 4, the classes that used the temporary classrooms being removed 
will be accommodated in the new temporary classrooms that are currently being installed.    

These temporary classrooms will be closely coordinated with the school and will take place 
outside of school hours to minimise the impact on school operations.  

These works involve bringing a mobile crane onto the site to safely lift the temporary 
classrooms onto oversized trucks. Once the temporary classrooms are removed, plumbing and 
electrical connections will be disconnected, and the affected area will be cleaned up. 

During these works, there will be increased traffic movements on Rickard Road with large 
construction vehicles entering and exiting the school site. These works are expected to be 
complete in October 2024.  

Where required, traffic controllers will be in place to ensure safety for students and the wider 
community. Where possible, the deliveries and works will take place outside of school drop-
off and pick-up times to minimise the disruption to the school community and surrounding 
neighbours.  

Working hours  

All works will take place between 7 am and 5 pm, Monday to Friday and 7 am and 1 pm on 
Saturday.  Some deliveries to the site may need to take place outside of normal work hours 
because of the size of the trucks required. This is to minimise the impact on road users, the 
general public and school operations.  

We will work to ensure that all works are carried out safely and efficiently and will minimise 
impacts to the community at every opportunity. Thank you for your cooperation during this 
important work. 
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